
Wilkes East Neighborhood Association 
P. O. Box 536

Fairview,  OR 97024

Quarterly Meeting
22 March 2010 amended 6/7/2010

Wilkes East Neighborhood Association (WEna) quarterly meeting was called to order at 
7:05 p.m. Monday, 22nd March 2010, at St. Aidan’s Episcopal Church by Vice President 
Marc Thornsbury 

Marc presented the Board and indicated anyone with questions following the meeting 
should feel free to contact any of the Board members .  He then gave a brief overview of 
activities since WEna’s last public meeting.  He also reminded everyone to sign-in as well 
as pick up WEna’s most recent Quarterly Newsletter.   He announced we are always 
looking for volunteers for varied projects, but at the moment we are particularly in need of a 
replacement Secretary.  Laurie Simmons resigned to take on the Youth Leadership role of 
her church.  Thanks was given to Laurie for her service and time expended on behalf of 
WEna.

Lee Dayfield announced the Nadaka Park Clean-up schedule .A meeting will be held on the 
31st of March at City Hall between 7 & 9 PM to present the final design for the Nelson 
property.  All are encouraged to attend.

Jonathon David from the Transportation Department along with     a Spanish speaking 
translator and Harrison Recorder were introduced.

Comments and Questions:

1. Concern regarding toxicity of microseal
2. Great Project - Can Tri-Met or Metro help pay?
3. What is longevity of microseal?
4. Doesn’t see bike or pedestrian traffic on Halsey – Plan was developed in 2002 – 

questions on spending money on bike lanes when not many users – sidewalk/safety 
elements are well spent.

5. There is an exiting bike path from Gateway to 162 & it is on Halsey. Dangerous to 
ride on Halsey now past NE 162nd Avenue.

6. Owner has lost 2 tenants (maybe more) because he’s seen the loss of parking on 
street on NE Glisan.

7. NE 162nd & Halsey & Glisan is falling apart when will it be fixed?
8. Keep pedestrian crossing closer to Tri-Met stop and school
9. Prefer option that has most sidewalk.
10.Providing parking for you tenants is the cost of doing business.
11. Neither A or B need a third option place pedestrian crossing near junction of 172nd.

.Jonathon encouraged anyone having questions beyond what was discussed to call or e-
mail him at his office

503 618 2321 Jonathan.David@GreshamOregon.gov

mailto:Jonathan.David@GreshamOregon.gov


Presentation by Brooke Berglund and Andy Priebe of the Port of Portland concerning the 
runway closures and extension plans for the next 2 summers.  They encouraged all 
residents to notify them of any concerns they may have regarding this project.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Next Board Meeting: April 26, 2010, at 6:30 p.m. at Billy and Laurie Simmons’ adult foster 
care facility.

Respectfully submitted,
Kristen Freiermuth, Secretary Pro-Tem

Excused:  Nancy Pyburn

Please visit our web-site at http://www.wilkeseastna.org   

http://www.wilkeseastna.org/

